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The intent of this correspondence is to provide updated guidance regarding face to face visits/family time between children and their families. With the expiration of numerous mandates and recommendations under Executive Order 2020-968, face to face visits between parents and their children may resume in accordance with guidance issued previously in CCT 20-19.  Visitation between parents and their children is critical to ensure bonding, develop or maintain healthy relationships, and has been proven to positively correlate with timely reunification.  It is imperative that the Department continues to facilitate face to face visits for as long as this can occur safely.  
Providers, DCBS staff, and families should continue to follow previously issued guidance to prevent spread of infection including use of the COVID-19 Screening Tool 5-2020, use of personal protective equipment, disinfection, use of hand sanitizers, holding visits outdoors when weather permits or in well-ventilated areas indoors, and limiting the number of individuals who participate in visits to the extent possible.  

Following the current public health guidance to reduce spread of infection in congregate care settings, face to face contact between parents and their children in residential settings should be allowed if there have been no positive test results for residents or direct care staff within the past 14 days.  Decisions regarding holiday visits or home passes for youth in residential settings must be made on a case by case basis with consideration to whether the provider has recent positive cases, risk of exposure in the birth parent home, whether the residential provider has the ability to quarantine youth who have left campus upon return, and other case specific information.  The Division of Protection and Permanency is prepared to provide further guidance on a case-by-case basis regarding these issues during the holiday season.  
Regardless of placement type, contact between children and their parents via videoconferencing platforms is still encouraged both when visits are restricted because of illness or exposure, and in addition to face-to-face visits in order to increase frequency of contact.  The current state of emergency is a very challenging time for all, and efforts to maintain frequent contact and connection between family members is beneficial. 
If you have any questions regarding this guidance, please contact Holly Davis at hollyc.davis@ky.gov or Sherry Postlewaite at Sherry.Postlewaite@ky.gov.
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